

Suite 3000 79 Wellington St. W. Box 270, TD Centre Toronto, Ontario M5K 1N2 Canada Tel 416.865.0040 Fax 416.865.7380

www.torys.com

October 26, 2009

VIA EMAIL

Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319 27th Floor 2300 Yonge Street Toronto ON M4P 1E4

Attention: Ms. K. Walli, Board Secretary

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: Canadian Niagara Power Inc. - Leave to Construct and Reinforce Transmission Facilities in the Fort Erie / Niagara Falls Area (Board File No. EB-2009-0283)

Various questions posed by Board Staff in this matter required confirmation from independent sources. Canadian Niagara Power Inc. ("CNP") has sought those confirmations, but CNP is not yet in receipt of the responses. As a result, CNP will be delayed in filing its interrogatory responses and anticipates being in a position to file its responses by October 28, 2009.

Yours truly,

Charles Keizer

CK/sb

Tel 416.865.7512 Fax 416.865.7380 ckeizer@torys.com

c.c. Robert Caputo, Ontario Energy Board Intervenors Angus Orford Douglas Bradbury

Jonathan Myers